
November 15, 2024 

DIVISION OF PLANNING & REGULATORY SERVICES 

City Hall Room 404 

455 Main Street 

Worcester, MA 01608 

Attn: Michelle M. Smith, Assistant Chief Development Officer 

Re: _ Letter in Support of Chick-fil-A Development Project at 

99 Stafford Street 

Dear Ms. Smith: 

The purpose of this letter is to provide our strong support for Chick-fil-A’s proposed 

construction and development of a new approximately 5,300 square foot building and related 

site improvements 99 Stafford Street in Worcester. The proposed new modernized building, 

robust landscaping and buffers, outdoor seating areas and sidewalks and new walkways will 

revive the site’s aesthetic appeal and promote pedestrian activity. 

This former Walgreens property is underutilized, and the proposed project will 

absolutely fit into the present character of the neighborhood and will not adversely affect, or 

be detrimental to, nearby properties with respect to noise, light or traffic. The proposed 

project will vastly improve the economic vitality of the neighborhood through the creation of 

new full and part-time jobs and the generation of substantial tax revenues and fees. 

Very truly yours, 
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